October 10, 2022

Supervisor Kelly called the regular meeting of the Summit Township Board to order at 7:00 pm. Members present: Supervisor Wayne Kelly, Clerk Kay Deanda, Treasurer Mary Bedker, Trustee Ed Chase and Trustee Todd Jorissen.

Motion by Bedker seconded by Chase to approve the agenda as presented. Ayes all. Motion carried. The minutes for the Regular Meeting on August 8, 2022 and the Special Meetings on August 23, 2022 were approved as presented with a motion by Jorissen seconded by Bedker. Ayes all. Motion carried.

Communications:

- 1. Sheriff Report- In August Summit Township had zero calls for service and only 2 crashes. In September Summit Township had 12 calls for service, 5 crashes and 1 shooting. This shooting was during an apprehension of a person who had committed several serious crimes in Mears the day before.
- 2. Fire Chief Report- Riverton Fire Department has had a total of 130 calls total so far this year. Last year there were 167 by this time. Summit Township has had 56 calls so far for 2022.
- 3. Commissioners Report-none
- 4. Road Commission Report-none
- 5. Communications- none

Brief Public Comment – none Under Old Business the following was discussed:

A.

Under New Business the Following was discussed:

A.

Treasurer's report was given with an August 2022 balance of \$647,897.21, disbursement of \$226,373.83 and revenues of \$92,044.14 leaving a September 2022 balance of \$513,567.52.

The larger than normal disbursement takes into account the deposit to the contractor for the building addition and all the 2022 road projects.

Chase made a motion to pay the bills totaling \$190,214.33 for check 11227 thru 11279 inclusive and payroll check 15571 thru 15591 totaling \$36,159.50 for a total of \$226,373.83. Seconded by Jorissen. Ayes all. Motion carried.

Clerk's Report – The November 8, 2022 election sample ballot is posted on both boards for voters to look over.

Supervisor's Report – Discussed the building addition that has begun and the permits and zoning steps that were taken. Also, there was discussion on the building plans and why the board is adding two additional offices spaces. Several land divisions are going on at this time. The Ragnar Race was a success with 131 teams making it to Traverse City. The next race in this area is set for September 22 and 23, 2023. Local teachers use this event as a fund raiser. The final water sample for the year to be taken at the Summit Township Park will be done tomorrow (10/11/2022). And the well has been fixed at the park. The roof has been completed on the athroom building and gutters are coming soon.

Extended Public Comment: none

There being no further business brought before the Board the meeting was adjourned at 7:29 pm.

Kay Deanda Summit Township Clerk